Region IV

Minutes of the May 21, 2014 meeting


Minutes
Region IV Council Regular Meeting

May 21, 2014

Church of St. Clement

Present:

· Christ Church: Zack Baize, Tom Hahn, Kris Vajs

· Church of Saint Clement: Annette Foster 

· Church of the Resurrection: the Rev. Jo Belser, Beth Wiggers
· Emmanuel Church: Vonda Delawie, Barbie Frank, Sarah Orndorff 

· Grace Church:  John Berry, Cindy Diehl, June Huber 

· Immanuel Church-on-the-Hill (ICOH): Stephanie Reponen

· Meade Memorial Church: the Rev. Collins Asonye, Deborah Cason-Daniel

· St. Paul’s Church: Not represented
Beth Wiggers, president of Region IV, called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm.  Following the opening prayer, Beth reminded all present to initial the roster, and announced that Vonda Delawie (Emmanuel) was taking meeting notes.    In the interests of allowing Diocesan presenters a timely return to Richmond, Beth introduced Paris Ball (Diocesan Director of Christian Formation) and Emily Cherry (Diocesan Director of Communications).
Presentations:

1. From the Diocese:

Emily Cherry provided a brief overview of her responsibilities at the Diocese.  She passed out resource documents on “How Can I Share My Story with the Diocesan Audience?” (attached), “Creating a Hybrid Network”, and “Platforms for Facilitating Hybrid Networks”, and reviewed the contents with attendees.  

Paris Ball also provided an overview of her responsibilities at the Diocese.  She shared a handout on Christian Formation and Youth Ministry Resources (attached), and stressed the importance of making connections between parishes and sharing best practices. 
Paris and Emily together presented the “E-formation” concept, through which small groups of people with shared interests can supplement their meetings with a facebook group or virtual meeting or email exchange – the hybrid networks mentioned above.  If people want to engage but lack the time, this model allows them to “continue in community”.  Emily stressed that electronic communication is only a supplement to more traditional methods.  Paris noted that people who come to church every six to eight weeks nevertheless characterize themselves as “active”; the challenge is to reinforce their feeling of being part of the community through on-line tools, while encouraging more participation.  The “facebook youth group” is an example, although still new.

2.  Hospital in Tanzania

Cindy Diehl from Grace Church provided a handout with details about Saint James Anglican Hospital in Dar es Salaam, Tanzania.  For the past five years, Grace Church on Russell Road has supported the transformation of the Buguruni Anglican Health Care Center in Dar es Salaam, Tanzania, into a full service maternity hospital and teaching hospital for St. John's Anglican University and Medical School.  Work is complete on the delivery building, and well along on the surgical unit. When complete, the new surgical wing will allow for life-saving C-sections, appendectomies and hysterectomies.  But the project still needs $11,000. Grace parishioners are preparing to send $2000 this summer toward finishing the surgical wing, and invite each of the Region IV churches (the eight Episcopal churches in the city of Alexandria) to join them in contributing to the completion of this much-needed building.  Cindy asked that all Region IV churches share the information in their bulletins or newsletters. 
Business Meeting
1. Approval of the minutes:  The minutes of the February 18, 2014 meeting, taken by Annette Foster (St. Clement) , were approved as written.

2. Treasurer’s Report: Barbie Frank (Emmanuel) presented the Financial Report, amended to begin in January 2013.  The only activity since the February meeting was the check to St. Clement’s to support the winter shelter, and the reimbursement for the youth delegate to Council.  Barbie has sent each Region IV church an invoice for its 2014 contribution.  The report was accepted.

Old Business

1. Beth reported that the Lenten series had been very successful.  In addition, many from Region IV had attended the Easter Vigil at the Falls Church.
2. Stephen Ministry: Packets were sent to all rectors after Easter.  A poll of those present revealed that the clergy had not yet shared this information with the delegates.  As noted at the February meeting, the expense of involvement in the Stephen Ministry program (mainly the cost of training Stephen ministers) could potentially be shared among Region IV churches.  Tom Hanh (Christ Church) reported that Christ Church was not active in the Stephen Ministry (only Grace in Region IV is, to date), but that that he was halfway through the training at the Falls Church. The Rev. Jo Belser (Resurrection) noted that Resurrection has its own “home grown” ministry team, and that the cost and administrative burden of the Stephen Ministry was too much for a small church.  Cindy Diehle (Grace) suggested that the cost of training in St. Louis could be shared.  Beth asked if this could be discussed further at the September meeting.

3. Outreach Subcommittee Report:  A written report was submitted by Cindi Bartol (Christ Church) about the May 8 meeting of the Region IV outreach subcommittee.  (Report is attached.)     The subcommittee discussed how to spend an initial portion of Region IV outreach funds and recommended the following:  
a. Support to Meade for the Bag Lunch program - $2000

b. Continue the exploratory membership in VOICE - $3000

c. Continued support to Child and Family Network - $1000

Following discussion about each of these recipients, the allocation as recommended was approved.

New Business

1. Beth asked that youth delegate nominations be sent to her by June 30, following which there would be an electronic vote.

2. Shrine Mont capital campaign:  Beth reported that an ad hoc committee from Immanuel Church on the Hill had circulated a suggestion about a Shrine Mont fund-raising event to be held at the Seminary in late October or early November.  Although each region of the diocese would be asked to contribute to the campaign, Beth noted that her understanding was that this was to wait until the "public phase" of the campaign was announced.  It was not clear whether the ICOTH event was to be region-wide.  This issue will be discussed again in September.
3. Request for funding ($89) for Bishop Gulick's retreat for regional presidents at Shrine Mont:  This was approved.

Reports

1. There was no Dean's report.

2. A report on the May 1 Executive Board meeting attended by Region Presidents was distributed for information.

News from around the region: Parish Reports received by email 

Emmanuel Episcopal:   We had a wonderful Lent, Triduum and Easter season at EEC.  Our visitor numbers have leveled off and we’re welcoming one or two new families a week.  Our preschool is full for the fall and we’re in the midst of Summer Camp.  We have recently hired a new Sunday School Director and we are adding a Sunday School class in the fall to accommodate larger numbers.  We also recently hired a part time administrative support staff person.  Both individuals have been a wonderful addition to our staff.  The Rev. Joani Peacock recently joined us as a priest associate and we warmly welcome Joani.  We have identified and will add a second seminarian in the fall.  We have added a strategic planning aspect to our vestry and we’ll meet for the second time this summer.  In mid-June we plan to hold a vestry orientation.  This spring and summer we will baptize twelve new babies in our community.  (Submitted by the Rev. Chuck McCoart.)
Resurrection:   

* Installed open WIFI in our nave, for use of our tenant congregations and also our own parishioners (to tweet their friends and let them know how good the service is, no doubt).

* Had a jazz mass (and baptism) on Sunday, May 25, in honor of Sanelma Sutton, our organist of 22 years who is retiring next month and moving to New Mexico.

* Plan a Stop Hunger Now food packing event during our main worship service on June 29, at 10 am, with picnic to follow. Any church who would like to send an outreach person to see how this is done is welcome to do so.

* Continue to celebrate our 50th Anniversary year. We have moved from the “it’s about us” phase, to the “let’s share our celebration with others” phase. Which is to say, we have collected about 60% of our $5,000 goal to do the Stop Hunger Now meal packing on June 29 and for $50 for 50 ministries give-away in honor of our 50th year.

(Submitted by the Rev. Jo Belser, Priest in Charge)

Closing Prayer
Next Meeting:  The usual fall pot-luck dinner will be September 17, 2014.  The program may be the Shrine Mont capital campaign. 
